英语

上海科学技术出版社

辅导英语学习的益师 提高英语能力的良友 帮助你

> 排除课本中的疑难 开拓学习中的视野



英语 自习与辅导

(初中第四册)

尹福昌 编

上海科学技术出版社

共 语 自 习 与 集 其

(被中第四册

尹福昌编

英语自习与辅导 (初中第四册) 尹福昌编 上海科学技术出版社出版 (上海珠金二路450号)

■ ** ★ * & 上海发行所发行 上海新华印刷厂印刷

开本787×1092 1/32 印张 6.5 字數 144,000 1989年5月第1版 1990年1月第2次印刷 印數 28,001—48,000

ISBN 7-5323-1221-6/G •172

定价: 1.95元

本书是配合全日制学校初中英语第四册的自习与辅导读物。其依据中学英语教学大纲对该册书教学目标的要求,针对语音、语法、词汇、作文、阅读等方面的重点、难点及关键问题,按预习、辅导、练习、提高四个部分,编写了适量练习,供学生自习。并且,通过介绍典型例题,帮助自学者掌握学习中经常容易疏忽、混淆的问题。在内容上尽量避免重复。在每一教学单元结束后,按照教学目标,组织多种题型进行复习。为了方便自习和自测,书后附有练习答案。

编 者 1988.8

此为试读,需要完整PDF请访问: www.ertongbook.

目 录

(CONTENTS)

LESSON		(1)
LESSON	TWO	(13)
LESSON				
LESSON	FOUR	(37)
LESSON	FIVE	(49)
LESSON	SIX	(62)
REVISIO	DN (复习 1—6)	(76)
LESSON	EIGHT	(85)
LESSON	NINE	(98)
LESSON	TEN	(111)
	ELEVEN			
LESSON	TWELVE	(137)
	THIRTEEN			
	ON (复习 8—13)			
TEST PA	APER (自測)	(172)
	THE EXERCISES (练习答案)			

LESSON ONE and vd and support and

STEP 1 预习

			choose the correct answer
acc	ordin	g to it (阅读对话, 并根	据对话选择正确答案):
()	1) Who helps the old we	oman find her husband?
		A. A policeman	B. Her daughter
	disciss.	C. A young pioneer	D. Her granddaughter
()	2) Liu Mei is on her w	ay blo MT (8 ()
		A. to school	B. home
		C. to the cinema	D. to the Children's
			Palace
() :	B) The old woman is to	see is Maria (OI (Colo))
		A. her husband	B. her friend
		C. her son	D. her grandson
() .	4) Her husband is	_idens a lo
		A. in a factory	B. in hospital
		C. in a school	D. in a shop
() !	5) The old woman put	the letter
		A. in her pocket	B. in her bag
X.		C. in her hand	D. in her basket
() (5) The policeman said to	Liu Mei, "It will take
		you to get to	the hospital"

		A. half an hour, by bus
		B. half an hour, on foot
		C. a quarter, by bus TMO MORRAL
		D. a quarter, on foot
() 7)	Which bus will take Liu Mei and the old woman
		to the hospital?
		A. The No.5 bus B. The No.6 bus
		C. The No.13 bus D. The No.3 bus
() 8)	later the old woman finds her hus-
		band. I memory blo sale solar only (1 ()
		A. Twenty minutes B. Fifteen minutes
		C. Thirty minutes D. Twenty-five minutes
) 9)	The old woman said to her husband, "This
		little girl me here."
		A. took B. carried
		C. brought D. helped
() 10)	Liu Mei is very late for the film, but she doesn't
		mind. Here 'doesn't mind' means
		A. is glad to do so B. isn't glad to do so
		C. is careful D. isn't careful

STEP 2 辅导

1. Sometime next week 下周某一天

要点 sometime 是一个副词,意思是"在某一时候"、"有期一日",可用在过去时或将来时的句子里,注意不要和意义为"一段时候"的some time混淆。sometimes 也是一个副词,意思是"有时候",表示时间频率,常用在一般现在时的句子

改错 误: She will stay here for sometime.

正: She will stay here for some time.

误. New students will come to our school sometimes next week.

正: New students will come to our school sometime next week.

误. Sometime we go to the cir em 1.

E: Sometimes we go to the cinema.

误: I saw him some time in April.

IE: I saw him sometime in April.

2. When shall we have the talk on the history of the Party? 我们什么时候听觉史报告?

要点 on是介词,意思是"关于"、"论及",一般说on后接 a subject (某门学科)或 a point (某一论点); about 也是介词,意思也是"关于",后面一般接 a person or thing (某人或某事)。

改错 误: They often talk on you.

E: They often talk about you.

误: Yesterday I borrowed a book about the radio.

正: Yesterday I borrowed a book on the radio.

3. He's in hospital. 他在住院。

要点 in hospital 意思是"在住院看病",这是一种习惯用法,hospital 前不加冠词。如果表示在医院工作,或去医院看望某人,那末 hospital 前必须加上冠词 a 或 the。

改错 误: I am going to hospital to see my mother.

I. I am going to the hospital to see my mother.

误: My sister works in hospital.

IE. My sister works in a hospital.

4. It's about half an hour's walk. 步行去那里大约需要半小时。

要点 不定冠词 a, an 的用法,取决于单词的读音,而不是字母。a 用于辅音 (不是指辅音字母)前, an 用于元音 (不是指元音字母)前。hour [auə]这个单词尽管以辅音字母 h 开头,但读音是以元音开头的,因此 前 面 用 an; house [haus] 是以辅音开头的词,因此前面用 a。

改错 误: There is an university (大学) near our school.

IE: There is a university near our school.

误: She is a honest (诚实的) girl.

E: She is an honest girl.

STEP 3 练习

I. PHONETICS (语音)

Rearrange the following words according to the given sounds (将下列单词按所给语音归类):

keep	parent	daughter	grow	boy
meat o	whole	physics	king	now now
John	cloud	fox	join	me
walk	sports	hold	pair	n clock

- 1) [i] Take the same at the same and the same and the same at the
- and 3) (o] and equipment located to see [o] ((8ther

4) [o:]	Carrette (diber	
	for a bottom	
6) [əu] <u> </u>	n was between a	
	jang River is	
II. GRAMMAI		
1. Fill in the		or "an" (用 a 或 an
填空):		
6 61) <u>cot b</u>	apple	
2)	bird on to	
	hour at day who	
4)	house	
H 5) <u>isas</u>	day	a, an 贞 the 复空): 1) Her lamer
6)	"M"	
7)	exciting film	
8) <u>Jahry</u>	old worker	
	horse, it is	
		English car?
11) I have	old bag, but	my sister has
new bag	g.d world	ot them I (t
12) There a	irelot of b	ooks in our school
library.		
2. Fill in th	e blanks with "the"	where it's necessary
在需要处用 the	填空):	
1)p	en on the desk is he	ers.
2) I	ondon is	capital of
England.		

3)	Turn on radio, please.
4)	Yesterday I watched a volleyball match.
	match was between a Japanese team
	and a Chinese team.
5)	Changjiang River is longest river
	in China. (1977) AAIMAROUM
6)	We often go to Children's Palace on
	Sundays.
7)	It's too hot in day and too cold at
	night on moon.
3.	Fill in the blanks with "a", "an" or "the" (用
	或 the 填空):
1)	Her father is physics teacher. He
	teaches at First Middle School of
	Shanghai.
2)	There is ink-bottle on my desk.
	ink in it is red. Late second real H (2
	We have meeting of Young
	Pioneers every Friday afternoon.
4)	I want to borrow book from
	friend of mine. To to the state of the state
	We shall have talk on history of
	Communist Party of China.
6)	Once there lived old tiger in
	forest tiger did not often go to look
	for food himself. Each day he made one of
	smaller animals bring him something

a,

to eat. One morning tiger was very
hungry. He said to monkey, "Go and
bring me fat pig." "I can't do that, Mr
Tiger," said monkey. "There's another
tiger in forest. He is younger and
stronger than you are tiger told me not
to bring you anything."
4. Fill in each blank with the correct tense of the
given verb (用所给动词的正确时态填空):
1) We (leave) for Beijing the day after
tomorrow.
2) Last Sunday she (go) to Nanjing by
plane. She (go) there once a year.
3) you (watch) TV now?
No. I (listen) to the radio.
4) Two years ago my brother (be) a
soldier, now he (be) a worker.
5) When he (come) here, this
afternoon or tomorrow morning?
III. LANGUAGE POINTS (语言点)
1. Match the following to form compound words
after the example and give the Chinese meanings (仿照
例词,组成合成词,并说出中文意思):
lai it drag luhtuned s I (eII
Model: sometime (在某一时候) some time
II. This of the blanks with the proper propositions and
1) () extended her room

2) () news of noon
(m) class man
4) () basket paper
bill home ball
6) (ab) after thing
7) () police self
8) () work
2. Choose the correct word to fill in each blank
选择正确单词填空): 建制 图 图 图 图 图 图 图 图 图 图 图 图 图 图 图 图 图 图
sometime sometimes (1
1) we go skating after school.
2) Foreign students will come to our school
next month. ib (eg) et? .ansig
3) I saw her in May.
4) The weather here is warm and
(5d) cold. sadard vm ogs story over (t.
either too also
5) I was there yesterday afternoon.
6) If you don't go, I won't
7) Mary went to the cinema and her brother
brown bewent, 1922 1979. Of appropriate soft death of the
(48) symmetric and how what he should share and make
8) fast he runs!
19) a beautiful park it is!
10) interesting the film is!
3. Fill in the blanks with the proper prepositions and
dverbs (用适当的介词或副词填空):

1)	Liu Wing was often late school. But
	now he comes to school time every
	day.
2)	Yesterday I bought a book physics.
3)	Let's go the new lesson again.
4)	"What are you talking?" he asked.
5)	His father goes to work bike every day.
6)	She met her old friend her way home.
7)	He looked but found nothing.
8)	It takes me an hour to learn English
	every day. A going to Main I at 4550W (8)
9)	The policeman is standing a street
	corner. I said the war and word and well (2)
10)	Do you know the way the Children's
	Palace? Typey one and effect only (7)
4. I	Rewrite the following sentences. One word for
each bla	ank (变换下列句子,每空一词,使句子意思与原
句基本一	Whorn does the old sweet as to the see in the (俊
1)	Can I help you? and was all and A (II
	What can I you?
2)	Which is the way to the East Street Hospital?
	How can I the East Street
	Hospital? od ob law gamelo od best
3)	It's about half an hour's walk.
	It takes you half an hour to reach there
4)	What's the matter with you?

What's ____ with you?

5) What a good girl she is!

the girl is!

IV. GUIDED COMPOSITION (指导作文)

Answer these questions according to the dialogue in one paragraph using complete sentences. Do not use more than 90 words (按下列问题缩写对话,不超过90个词):

- 1) What is the old woman coming to do?
- 2) Why does she look very worried?
 - 3) Where is Liu Mei going?
- 4) What does she do when she sees the old woman?
 - 5) Does she know the way to the hospital, or not?
- 6) Whom does she ask the way?
 - 7) Who tells her the way?
 - 8) How does she help the old woman?
- 9) Do they get to the hospital at last, or not?
 - 10) Whom does the old workan see in the hospital?
 - 11) Is Liu Mei very late for the film, or not?
 - 12) How does she feel? Why?

STEP 4 提高

Read the following and do the exercises (阅读理解):

A PLA Man

It was late in the afternoon. It was raining hard.

A young woman was walking on a road in the countryside near the city of Shenyang. She had a small baby in her arms and a five-year-old child by her side. The young mother was taking her two children to their grandparents. She had a long way to go. It was getting dark, and she and the two children were both hungry and tired.

A young PLA man came up to them. "Here, put on," he said as he took off his raincoat and gave it to the woman. Then he took the baby from the mother and put it in his coat. They walked in the rain for over two hours. When they got to the grandparents' house it was quite dark.

The woman told her parents about how the PLA comrade had helped her. With tears in their eyes, they were going to ask the soldier his name, but they found the soldier had left without saying "Good-bye".

New Words And Expressions

Shenyang 沈阳 raincoat ['reinkəut] n. 雨衣 put on 穿上 tear [tiə] n. (常用复数)眼泪 take off 脱下 without [wi'ðaut] prep. 没有; 不

- 1. Answer these questions (回答下列问题):
 - 1) What was the weather like one afternoon?
- 2) Who was walking on a road in the countryside near Shenyang?
 - 3) Where was she taking her two children to go?
 - 4) Who came up to them?